
To: Diamond A Club Members,                                                  May 1, 2011 
 
Summer is coming soon, so we are getting ready for another great season at the 
Recreation Center. During the last year, there was one change on the club Board 
of Directors.  Mike Hengehold replaced Reann Dukes as the Private Events 
coordinator. When you see Mike, please give him a welcome.   
  
Current Board Member are: 
President - - - - -Rich Cooper      938-5587       cooper@vom.com 
Secretary - - - - -Kathy Peterson    938-5279       sonomapetersons@att.net 
Treasurer - - - - -Bruce Hoadley     291-6404       brucehoadley@sbcglobal.net	
  
Maintenance - - Wayne Schake     938-9248       ceceliamschake@aol.com 
Private Events - Mike Hengehold   996-8707       mike.hengehold@gmail.com    
Club Events - - -Hope Nisson         935-8414       hopen@sbcglobal.net 
    
Last year’s improvements to the club facilities were: 
 

• Gravity field drain to prevent flooding. It worked! 
• New electrical panel to accommodate heater, and bring panel up to code. 
• Beautiful new HD TV, with Blu-ray Player. 
• New piano (well, not quite new). 
• Equipment for improving pool safety and skimming. 

 
Along with the weekly summer BBQ’s, the club sponsored four raucous parties 
for the members: (1) Pool opening party, (2) Oktoberfest,  (3) Christmas party, 
and (4) The Crab Feed. 
  
The Spring cleanup day is May 14, 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon – including lunch. 
Bring yard tools – especially your weed whacker.  
 
This year’s pool opening party is on Sunday, May 22 at 1:00 PM. The actual 
opening of the pool may be on a different day - depending on the weather. The 
Wednesday night BBQ’s will resume sometime in the middle of May at 6:00 PM.   
 
And the dues invoices will be coming your way soon – mostly via email.  
 
Have a great summer, 
Rich Cooper - for the Board of Directors 


